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MOTION ON NOTICE
21 November 2016

Wider Devon Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP)

This Council notes the progress being made in the development of the Wider Devon Sustainability 
and Transformation Plan which includes Plymouth and Torbay. 

These plans have attracted a lot of interest across the country and in some areas have attracted 
concern about the impact of these plans on services delivered through the NHS and Social Care and 
also about the lack of consultation with Local Authorities. 
 
This Council wants to ensure that there are many opportunities for elected Members to be involved 
in developing and understanding the implications of the Wider Devon STP on NHS and Social Care 
services for the residents of Plymouth.

We want to see NHS and social care services which are properly funded and meet the needs of our 
residents.
 
The Wider Devon Case for Change highlights a number of reasons why this work is necessary and 
clarifies the system-wide challenge of £557 million by 2021 if transformational change is not taken and 
also identifies the need to shift resources within the Devon system to Plymouth. 

This Council welcomes – 

 the vision to deliver a clinically, socially and financially sustainable health and care system for 
the area that will improve the health and wellbeing of the population 

 that the STP confirms that the allocation and spend of health resources is inequitable with a 
greater disparity between the allocation of resources for Plymouth and on mental health 
services across the whole of Devon.

There is an opportunity now, working as a single system, to build on the innovative work undertaken 
in Plymouth to create an integrated commissioning fund of £462m and an integrated health and social 
care community delivery service through Livewell Southwest.   

This council believes that a Place based approach to commissioning services for the health and 
wellbeing of the whole population should be accelerated and capitation based budgets for the 
population established so we can drive the change we need to see in the STP and for the residents of 
Plymouth. 

The City Council agrees to ask the Chief Executive to –

(1) write to the STP Lead Chief Executive to ensure that a full written agreement is 
built in to the STP/ two year operational plan that shows how resource equity 
will be achieved through the work on sustainability;
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(2) arrange an urgent meeting with the STP Lead Chief Executive and the Plymouth 
City Council Group Leaders to discuss how this will be achieved and over what 
timescale;

(3) arrange for the local MP’s to be briefed on the position and ask them to support 
this important work;

(4) arrange for the STP Chief Executive to do an all Council Member briefing on the 
STP.

 

Proposed by Councillor Ian Bowyer

Seconded by Councillor Tudor Evans

Dated 14 November 2016


